Wexham Court Parish Council

_Meeting off Full Council taking place at the Parish Hall Norway Drive

on Tuesday 14th June 2016, at 7.00 pm.

Name	Present	Not Present
Chairman Khan	Y	
Vice Chairman Jarral		N
Councillor Akbar	Y	
Councillor Aldridge (Robert)	Y	1000
Councillor Aldridge (Patricia)	THE STATE OF	N
Councillor Davies	Y	
Councillor Fayyaz	Y	
Councillor Hussain		
Councillor Gahir		N
Councillor Malik		N
Councillor Sohal		N
The Clerk, Mr. Surinder Jabble	Y	
RFO Tina Kellett	Y	
Police Liaison		N

S B Councillor Dar also present

134. To receive and Approve Apologies for Absence

Apologies received from Councillor P Aldridge, Malik , Jarral ,Sohal , and Gahir

RESOLVED: Apologies accepted.

135. To receive Declaration of Interest

None

136. Consideration of Dispensation Applications relating to the Code of Conduct

None

137. Approval of Minutes of Meeting held on 10th May 2016

RESOLVED: Minutes of the meeting held on 10th May 2016 be approved

138. Matters Arising - to include Letter received from Age Concern

 Letter from Age Concern asking the Council to consider lowering the rent- age concern using the Main Hall Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday from 9-2 and they pay £25 per day i.e £75 for the three days. The feeling of the Council was that Rent was already at a bare minimum and therefore cannot be lowered. Clerk to inform Lorrain of Age Concern

139. Police Liaison (If Present)

Not Present

140. Public Question Time

- Mr Connor of Dawes Moor Close are finding that the Burning of Grass at the Allotments is causing him and his Son breathing problems and he suggested that Burning should be banned at the Allotments.
- Asking the SBC to provide bins for Green stuff but this may incur expense on the allotment holders- Clerk to enquire
- Council will review the policy after consulting the allotment holders
- May be a designated area to be considered near the Church Lane end for Burning purposes
- Youngsters smoking dope on Dawes Moor Road cul de sac
- Also high powered cars being driven on the same road at high speedbollards may be considered
- Mr Wright made a comment on the cooker upstairs- in the process being changed

141.Approval of Minutes of F&GP Meeting held on 31st May 2016

RESOLVED: Minutes of the meeting held on May 31st 2016 be approved

142. Information report from Members and Borough Councilors

- Cllr Dar suggested that any problem relating to SBC please email him on haqeeq.dar@slough.gov.uk
- Cllr Fayyaz suggested that Kids are complaining about the overgrown grass at the play ground- Due to Strimmer and Mower breakdown but now in hand
- With above in mind it was suggested that a second Strimmer should be bought (a budget of £300 was approved)
- Cllr Hussain said that Benches bat Cherries need to replaced- Cllr Dar will email Parks department for the to consider providing Benches on a 50/50 basis. The person in charge is ian.coventry@slough.gov.uk
- Cllr Khan suggested that a Newsletter was long overduecommittee to meet and consider
- Cllr Aldridge complained about the rubbish in the field-SBC to be contacted
- Cllr Davies suggested if there is any problem with the Hall shutters etc everybody should be informed
- Cllr Davies also said there was fly tipping of building material at Normans/Normans Way

143. Report of RFO and Annual Governance Statement 2015/16 approval and signature by Chairman of the Council

 Approval given by answering all the questions put forward by the RFO and Signed by the Chairman

The Meeting closed at 8.45pm.

Signed	Dated
9	